Advisory Traffic and Safety Board
February 8, 2011

MOTION by Cardimen, seconded by Moore:

Whereas, the Avon Bridge reconstruction project is slated for the summer of 2013,
thus reducing the flow of traffic on Avon Road to two lanes of {raffic over the
current bridge for the next two years.

Whereas, the completion of this project would help alleviate severe traffic
congestion at the intersection of Avon/Livernois, and

Therefore, Be it Resolved that the Advisory Tratfic and Safety Board supports an
expeditious conclusion to get the Avon Road Bridge to a design and build in 2011.
This arterial bridge is so important to the City that all means should be exercised to
get this bridge repaired in 2011, as other Rochester Hill’s road projects will create
unacceptable congestion in our City.

Furthermore, the Board urges City Council to give serious consideration to
finding a way to fund an expeditious replacement of the Avon Road Bridge.

Ayes: Colling, Blackstone, Cardimen, Hunter, Moore, Pozolo, Schneck
Nayes: None
Absent; None

MOTION CARRIED
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